
SEPTEMBER 24, 2023  
MISSION STATEMENT 

 
 

Be a Catholic Community that is a  
Visible Presence of Jesus. 

 

SACRAMENTS 
 

Baptisms 
Baptisms are scheduled for individual 

families upon request, preferably 
during a weekend Mass.  We request 
that parents attend a Baptismal class 

prior to the sacrament.  Please register  
for class at https://res-dbq.org/

baptismal-preparation-class 
 

Weddings 
All persons who wish to arrange 
for marriage are asked to contact 
Fr. Phil Gibbs six months in advance. 

 

Reconciliation 
Saturday 3:15 PM 
Monday 7:30 AM 

Other times by appointment. 

 

PARISH MEMBERSHIP 
 

If you would like to become a 
member of Resurrection Parish, 
please call the Parish Office: 

(563-556-7511). 
 

MASS SCHEDULE 
 

Weekend Masses:  
Saturday 4:00   

Sunday 7:00, 9:00, 11:00 AM 
 

Holy Days & Weekdays: 
Refer to Bulletin 

 
 

PARISH OFFICE HOURS: 

Monday–Thursday: 8:00 AM–4:30 PM; FRIDAY: 8:00 AM–2:00 PM 
 

 

Website: www.res-dbq.org   |   Facebook: facebook.com/resdbq 



DEAR PARISHIONERS, 
“It’s not fair”, I screamed at my mom as we stood together in the grocery store aisle. It 
was the beginning of the classic showdown between a 7-year-old child (me) and the 
mother. She just told me to put that box of Fruity Pebbles back on the shelf. Fruity Peb-
bles is a sugared cereal that I had recently been introduced to at my cousin’s house. 
 
We never got sugared cereal at home. Growing up on the farm, we were always sub-
jected to the standard cereals like Cheerios, Rice Crispies or Corn Flakes. But it seemed 
like my cousins in town, my uncle worked for John Deere, always had a wide selection 
of sugared cereals to choose from as their pantry included Lucky Charms, Cocoa Puffs 
and my favorite, Fruity Pebbles. 
 
“Mom, it’s not fair that our cousins can have all these great and glorious things while we 
always get stuck with the plain and the simple. Don’t we work hard enough on the farm 
to deserve the good stuff?  Aren’t we good enough to enjoy the same things?” My moth-
er’s response was, “In your opinion it may not be fair, Life is not fair, but it is just the 
way it is. Others have been gifted and we just have to learn how to live with it even 
though it may not make any sense.” 
 
Only later did I learn the reasons why we never had Fruity Pebbles on the breakfast 
table. It wasn’t because we didn’t work hard enough or that we weren’t good enough. It 
was because we couldn’t afford it. As a farm family struggling through that time - in the 
early Seventies - we were getting by with the bare essentials. 
 
In my seven-year-old mind, it wasn’t fair and it didn’t make sense but it was just the 
way it was and we learned how to live with it and live through it. 
 
If we take the scriptures into consideration, it seems as though this cry of discontentment 
“It’s not fair” and this note of confusion, “It doesn’t make any sense.” are issues that are 
addressed and areas of our lives to which we need to pay attention. 
 
In the gospel the first workers who come into the field and worked all day in the heat of 
the sun are baffled when the landowner intentionally pays them the same wages as he 
does those who only worked one hour and hardly even broke a sweat. We can picture 
them in their bewilderment and we can identify with their frustration as they say “This is 
not fair. This does not make any sense.” 
 
As well as we can identify with the din of the laborers (their uproar and grumbling), we 
are invited to recognize the design (the divine way) of our God who is good and gen-
erous. Please remember that the landowner did not cheat them out of their daily wage. 
They had agreed to what they had received. However, the laborers presupposed or 
assumed - based on their own design (the human way) that they worked harder and so 
deserved more than what they had agreed upon. 
 
God’s ways are different than ours. This reality is so eloquently stated in the first read-
ing from the prophet of Isaiah as the Lord says, “For my thoughts are not your thoughts, 
nor are your ways my ways, says the Lord. As high as the heavens are above the earth, 
so high are my ways above your ways and my thoughts above your thoughts.” 
 
This is a classic lesson in what is known as Theocracy. Theocracy is a system, better 
known as God’s kingdom, in which God rules, God wields the power, God has the au-
thority. As the gospel indicates, the landowner (God) has the freedom to do as He wish-
es with His own wealth. In His kingdom we are assured to receive what is just and equal 
but only on God’s terms and according to God’s design - not ours. So, rather than being 
overly concerned about our economy we should be mostly concerned with God’s econo-
my. 
 
We, particularly as American people, are so used to the idea of Democracy where 
elected representatives rule, wield the power and have the ultimate authority. In this 
democracy we are supposedly assured of the equality of rights, equal opportunity and 
fair treatment based upon our terms and according to our design. In reality, free enter-
prise and the pursuit of wealth compromises our efforts toward the common good. 
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REST IN PEACE 
Helen Soat, mother of Dave (Elaine) 
Soat and Chuck Soat; Joyce Connors, 
mother of Jill  (Rob Reinert) Connors; 
Carl Winter, parishioner. 
 
 

MON, September 25 
7:00 AM † Mary Ann Vogt 
  † Gale Brown 
 

TUES, September 26 
Sts. Cosmas and Damian, Martyrs 
5:30 PM † All Souls 
 † Dave Welu 
 

WED, September 27 
St. Vincent de Paul, Priest 
7:00 AM † Gary & Jeannice Ramsdell 

 † Marcia Smith 
 

THURS, September 28 
St. Wenceslaus, Martyr; St. Lawrence 
Ruiz and Companions, Martyrs 
7:00 AM † Amy Schumacher 
 † John & Eileen Fury 
9:00 AM † Joseph & Mary Behnke 
  

FRI, September 29 
Sts. Michael, Gabriel and Raphael, 
Archangels        
7:00 AM † William & Helene Byrne 
  

SAT, September 30 
Nursing Home Mass at Hawkeye Care 
9:00 AM   † Ed & Gertrude Gibbs 
Vigil of the Twenty-Sixth Sunday in 
Ordinary Time   
4:00 PM † Henry & Virginia    
  Zimmerman 
 † John & Velma White 
  

SUN, October 1 
Twenty-Sixth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
  7:00 AM † Sue Feldman 
 † William & Angela  
  Farnum 
  9:00 AM  Pro Populo 
 † Jim & Bonnie Wolske 
11:00 AM † Jim Oberfoell Family 
 † John Ryan 

Continued on page 6. 



IN THE PARISH 
Resurrection Cemetery Fall Clean-up 
The semi-annual cleanup of the Resurrection 
Cemetery will be the first full week of October. 
Please remove all items and decorations you may wish to 
save no later than Sunday, October 1, 2023. All items and 
decorations will be discarded. Cemetery Management 
requests that no decorations or plantings be placed on 
gravesites until October 15, 2023. Please check the 
Cemetery Regulations located by the front entrance of the 
cemetery before placing decorations to avoid losing items 
that do not conform. 
 

Priesthood Sunday 
Priesthood Sunday, September 24, 2023, is a special day 
set aside to honor the priesthood in the United States. It is a 
day to reflect upon and affirm the role of the priesthood in 
the life of the Church as a central one. Celebrate your priest 
and show him how much he is appreciated.     You can 
participate in the event by praying for your priests, praying 
for vocations, thanking your priest, inviting your priest to 
dinner, and/or sending a card or letter to your priest or to 
a retired priest.  
 

Stretching to God  
Classes are resuming on Monday evenings starting October 
2 at  5:45-6:30 pm in the Lower Level Social Space.  Pam 
will be sending a new zoom link for fall prior to the first 
class. For questions, call Pam at 563-543-7154. 
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MUSIC 
 

A Rightful Place by John Agrisano 
We will be learning a new hymn this weekend!  You may have 
heard a couple of times over the summer, but we want everyone 
to join in singing with us this weekend! It’s a wonderful upbeat 
hymn to begin our celebration, and here is the refrain: 
“Let us live our lives so that all might see 
That our hearts are restless till they rest in thee. 
Let us build your kingdom in truth and grace 
So that all might know they have a rightful place.” 
 

Parish Choir  
The Parish Choir will begin 
rehearsals on Thursday evenings 
from 5:00-6:30 pm.   The Choir 
continues to sing every weekend, 
alternating between 4:00, 9:00 
and 11:00 Masses.  
 

Children’s Choir 
Our Children’s Choir rehearse 
every Monday from 3:30-4:30 pm in church.  
 

Bell Choir 
Our Bell Choir will begin rehearsals in mid-October and they 
rehearse every Monday evening from 6:45-8:30 pm.  The Bell 
Choir plays during the Christmas and Easter Season (about a 
dozen Masses total.)  We are in need of 1-2 additional Bell 
Ringers this year, as well as regular substitute ringers for the 
season. 
 

If you are interested in Music Ministry, please contact Amy 
Dolan at 563-556-7511 or a.dolan@dbqarch.org 

HEALTH MINISTRY 
 

CARE FOR THE CAREGIVER 
Care for the Caregiver will meet Monday, 
September 25, 2023, from 1:30–2:30 pm 

in the Community Room. Respite care is 
available for your loved one during the 
meeting. Please contact Mary Schmidt at 563-556-7511 if 
you plan to utilize this benefit.  

Mary Schmidt, Parish Nurse 

LITURGY 
 

Upcoming Liturgical Events  
 

October Month of the Rosary: Scripture Rosary prayed 
throughout month  
 

October 4, 2023: Feast of St. Francis  -  Pet Blessing 
12 Noon: Drive thru Pet Blessing 
2:30 pm: Resurrection School: Back Parking Lot School  
5:00 pm: Upper Parking Lot Church  
7:30 pm: Back Parking Lot School 
 
Funeral Pre-Planning: if you are interested in pre-planning 
your Funeral Mass, please contact Deacon Mike. 
 

PERPETUAL ADORATION CHAPEL 
 
Adoration Donations to date: 
$79,811.29 Goal: $82,000.00 
 
August Visits to the Chapel: 
134 parishioners visited Chapel  
16 guests visited Chapel   
 

Please join us for Morning Prayer on Tuesdays beginning at 7am and 
Evening Prayer on Tuesdays beginning at 4:30 pm.  
 

• The Blessed Sacrament Chapel is open 24 hours a day, 7 days a 

week for private prayer before Our Eucharistic Lord.   
 

• Please consider praying as your time allows. If 15 minutes is all the 

time you have the Lord will appreciate the visit.  
 

• If you are able to commit to a time of prayer, please sign up using 

the Resurrection Website: https://res-dbq.org. Go to liturgy and 
prayer and then adoration.  Please sign in as this will help us 
communicate. If you do not sign up on line, please sign up in the 
book.  

 

• The outside door by the side of Church will be unlocked daily from 

5:00 am – 8:00 pm. After 8:00 pm the door can be unlocked by using 
the security key pad to the left of the door on the outside wall. For the 
code password, call Deacon Mike in the parish office, 556-7511.  

 

• The light switch for the Chapel is on the right wall inside the Chapel 

doors.  
 

• Open the round tabernacle door on the actual tabernacle. If you 

are the only person in the chapel, upon completion of your visit 
close the round tabernacle door.  

 

• If you hear the tornado siren, please take the steps to the bottom and 

hide yourself in the opening under the stairs.  
 

Questions: Contact Deacon Mike Ellis in the parish office. 556-7511.  

Liturgy 
Deacon Mike Ellis 

Coordinator of Liturgical Music 
Amy Dolan 

https://www.serraclubbouldercounty.org/priesthood-sunday
https://www.serraclubbouldercounty.org/priesthood-sunday
https://www.serraclubbouldercounty.org/priesthood-sunday
https://www.serraclubbouldercounty.org/priesthood-sunday
https://www.serraclubbouldercounty.org/priesthood-sunday
https://res-dbq.org
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MIDDLE & HIGH YOUTH MINISTRY 
 
 

Sep 24-LoBianco Youth Room will be 
open 6:00 pm—8:00 pm for all high 
school students. Door #2 
 

 

Thank you Nancy & Ed Bandstra, & Paula & Terry 
Friedman for the ping pong tables! We are planning 
our first tournament! 
 
Sept 24, 28, & 29— YLT will be 
collecting cans & glass bottles 
outside Door #2 for NCYC trip.  
24th—8:00 am—1:00 pm 
28th—4:00 pm—6:00 pm 
29th—2:00 pm—4:00 pm 
 
 

Sept 30 - All 6-8 grade students  

“Board Game Night”  
6:30 pm—9:00 pm. Snacks and 
drinks will be provided. Bring as 
many friends as you like. LoBianco Youth Room Enter 
by Door #2   
 

 

For more information, contact:  
Brian Nilles 556-7511 or dbq058ym@dbqarch.org 

YOUTH FAITH FORMATION 
 

 

"All have sinned and fall short of the glory of God."  
Romans 3:23 

  
Faith Formation  
School Year Faith Formation is off to an amazing 
start.  Each week one of our classes come togeth-
er in our Adoration Chapel for a short prayer to 
our loving Father.   

 
Youth Led Mass  
Please mark your calendars for our next 
youth-led Mass on October 8 at the 9:00 
Mass.  Youth Mass is for all students K-12th Grade.  There is 
something for everyone.  Reach out to Emily Tatum or Brian 
Nilles if your child is interested on participating on October 
8th. 
 

Children's Liturgy of the Word 
Children's Liturgy of the word is offered 
at the 4 pm, 9 am and 11 am Mass 
each weekend for all children age 4 - 
1st Grade.   

 

If interested in volunteering in this ministry, please contact 
Emily Tatum at the parish office.   

Emily Tatum 
Coordinator Youth Faith Formation  

Brian Nilles, Coordinator of Youth Ministries 

Wendy Osterberger 
Director of Faith Formation 

ADULT FAITH FORMATION  
 

 

New Study Starting September 28th 
Parishioners Kristi & Jeff Rapp will be hosting a 
small group study in their home, “Jesus and the 

Eucharist” beginning this Thursday, Sept. 28, at 7:00 pm. It 
will run for 7 weeks, skipping Oct. 5. Space is limited. If you 
would like to join this study, contact Wendy no later than 
Monday at dbq058FF@dbqarch.org or 556-7511.  
 

FORMED 
Have you signed up for FORMED yet? What are you wait-
ing for? Go to: signup.formed.org Enter our parish zip code 
(52002), your name and email.  That’s it! No passwords or 
logins to remember. Start enjoying Catholic movies, pro-
grams, audio, and books instantly on FORMED for free. 
 

We Need Vendors 
Are you a direct sales consultant with items you would like 
to sell? We are holding the annual Vendor Fair on Nov. 5 
from noon-4:00 PM and we need vendors! Please contact 
Barb to reserve a booth at barbdieck@gmail.com 
 

Catholic Parenting Conference 

Couples Event: Friday, Oct. 27, 6-8:00 pm 
Parenting Event: Saturday, Oct. 28, 9:00 am - 3:30 pm 
These events will be held at St. Pius X Catholic Church in 
Cedar Rapids. For more information and to register for one 
or both events, go online to: https://dbqarch.org/parenting
-conference.  

SACRAMENTS 
Welcome Jude, Theo, and Nora! 

 
 

 
 
 

Congratulations to the parents and family of Jude Jacob 
Lucas, who was baptized on Saturday, Sept. 16 and Theo 
James Meyer & Nora Grace Meyer, who were baptized on 
Sunday, Sept. 17.  May our Resurrection parish community 
provide Christian witness to these children and assist their 
parents, Jacob & Jamie Lucas and Kevin & Megan Meyer, 
as they raise their children in the Catholic faith. 

 

Baptism Preparation Class 
Wanting to have your child baptized? Sign up for 
a Baptismal Prep class on October15 at 7:00 pm. 

Register: https://res-dbq.org/baptismal-preparation-class 

 

Becoming Catholic 
Are you feeling called to become a member of 
the Catholic faith? Join us on Monday, Sept. 25, 
from 6:30 - 7:30 pm at the rectory located at 
2525 St. Anne Drive in Dubuque for our next 
gathering. Come and get your questions answered and 
learn what the process to become Catholic would look like.  

Wendy Osterberger 
Director of Faith Formation 

https://dbqarch.us17.list-manage.com/track/click?u=d85416b592751b809eadab4da&id=59626e3c38&e=59b473d8cd
https://dbqarch.us17.list-manage.com/track/click?u=d85416b592751b809eadab4da&id=59626e3c38&e=59b473d8cd


SCRIP 
The next scrip order date is Monday, 
September 25, 2023. Orders and payment must be received by 10:00 
am on Monday. 
 

To sign up for a scrip account, or for any other questions related to 
scrip, contact the Resurrection Scrip Program at: scripoffice@gmail.com 
 

If you are not currently involved with the Scrip program, please 
consider it. Order forms are available in the parish office or on the 
parish website. If you choose, 75% of the total profit of your order will 
go to your choice of your Holy Family, Religious Education, 
Confirmation, or Early Childhood account. The other 25% will go to 
Resurrection Parish. You may also choose to have your entire 100% go 
to Resurrection Parish. Resurrection Parish needs every family to join this 
parish-wide fundraising program. If you have any questions, contact the 
Scrip Office at scripoffice@gmail.com 
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A FAMILY PERSPECTIVE 
 

Today Jesus is saying to us: “Why 
are you idle? Go into my vineyard.”    
Family, where “the last will be first,” 
is the “vineyard” entrusted to us in 
today’s gospel. Successful families 

are constructed by “laborers,” who work hard on 
family relationships, and not by couch potatoes.   
          –Bud Ozar  
  

MARRIAGE ENRICHMENT 
 

The parable of the generous 
landowner (Mt 20:1-16) reminds us that 
life is not always fair. Likewise, 
marriage is seldom 50/50, but is 
always 100/100. Sometimes one of 

you will need to give much more than the other. 
Striving to give your all to your beloved is better 
than measuring tit for tat. 
 

Holy Spirit Parish CEW Spaghetti Dinner  
Come and support an area CEW event with a 
good meal and community!   
When: November 4, 2023; From 4-7 p.m. 
Where:  Holy Ghost Church 
Just $10 per meal; Children ages 4-10 eat for 
$5; Children 3 & under eat free 
(Also, save the date for the 50th Anniversary celebration of 

CEW's Prime Rib Dinner on January 13.)  

PARISH SUPPORT 
 

Adult tithe for September 17, 2023 
 Weekly contributions needed ................................ $34,615.38 
Collected from 208 out of 2347 envelopes ............. $11,422.00 
 Offertory .......................................................................... $949.46 
 Total collected ........................................................... $12,371.46 
 

 YTD collections needed (7/1-9/17) ................... $394,230.79 
 YTD collected in envelopes (7/1-9/17) ............. $376,720.31 
 YTD total over/short ................................................ ($17,510.48) 
Mobile Food Pantry ................................................. $7,568.58 
 

 
Have you remembered Resurrection in your will? 

Thank you for your support! 

ACTIVITIES & MEETINGS 
Parish Offices are closed Friday evening,  

Saturday, and Sunday. 
 

MONDAY,  September 25 
 10:00 AM SCRIP Due ............................. Parish Office 
 1:30 PM Care for the Caregiver ............................. 

 ......................................... Community Room 
 3:30 PM Children’s Choir ............................... Church 
   6:00 PM High School YM ...........................................  
   ....................... Deacon Tim LoBianco Room 
TUESDAY,  September 26 
 1:00 PM Bible Study ......................... Adult FF Room 
WEDNESDAY,  September 27 
 5:30 PM Pastoral Council ....................... St. Anne Dr 
 6:00 PM Foundation Core Team Meeting .............. 

 ............................................. LoBianco Room 
THURSDAY,  September 28 
 7:30 AM M.E.S.S. .................... Church Social Space 
 5:00 PM Choir .................................................. Church 
FRIDAY,  September 29 
  No events    
SATURDAY,  September 30 
 6:30 AM TMIY ................................................ Rectory 
SUNDAY,  October  1   
 1:30 PM St. Peregrine Group ................................... 

 ........................... Church Gathering Space  
 6:00 PMYLT ................. Deacon Tim LoBianco Room  

AROUND TOWN 
 
St. Raphael Day Mass & Social 

Friday, September 29, Mass at Cathedral of St. Raphael at 7:00 pm 
Come join the Cathedral and St. Patrick parishes in celebration of the 
Archangel St. Raphael on his feast day. Gather for Mass with Bishop 
Pates, followed by a social in the Cathedral Center. All are welcome! 
 

Booster Club Pickleball Tournament, Sunday, Oct. 1 
The Wahlert Catholic High School Booster Club is hosting a mixed-
doubles pickleball tournament on Sunday, Oct. 1 at Veterans Memorial 
Park. Your $25 per player registration will benefit Wahlert and 
Mazzuchelli athletics and activities programming, and there will be 
prizes for the top teams in both brackets. We hope you’ll join us for an 
afternoon of friendly competition and fun.  Visit holyfamilydbq.org/
booster-club to register your team by Sept. 29. 
 

FALL CLEAN-UP FOR MT. CALVARY AND MT. OLIVET CEMETERIES 
The annual Fall Clean-up will begin on Monday, October 16, and run through 
Friday, October 20, 2023. Please remove all items and decorations you 
wish to save no later than Sunday, October 15, 2023. All items not removed 
will be discarded. Cemetery Management requests that no decorations or 
plantings be placed on grave sites until Saturday, October 21, 2023. Check 
Cemetery Regulations before placing decorations to avoid losing items that do 
not conform.   

mailto:scripoffice@gmail.com
mailto:scripoffice@gmail.com
http://holyfamilydbq.org/booster-club
http://holyfamilydbq.org/booster-club
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Too often we try to apply democratic 
principles to theological issues and ecclesial matters. Unfortunate-
ly, we, in a sense, try to diminish the authority of God and God’s 
ways by equating them with the level of popular opinion or pub-
lic consensus. It is here that crucial matters of our Catholic faith 
collide with the current cultural trends.  
 

And, inevitably we hear the cry from some, “It’s not fair, It 
doesn’t make any sense.” It is here that we are invited to look at 
the situation more in terms of God’s intended design for us 
through this notion of Theocracy rather than seeing everything as 
being politically correct and subscribing to the popular trend 
through the lens of Democracy. 
 

    Fr. Phil Gibbs, Pastor 

CONTACT US  

Parish Office: 563-556-7511    Website: www.res-dbq.org 
 

 
PARISH STAFF 
Priest 
Rev. Phillip Gibbs, Pastor, Ext 211 .............. DBQ058@dbqarch.org 
 

Deacon & Pastoral Associate 
Deacon Michael Ellis, Ext 230 .................... DBQ058D@dbqarch.org 
 

Deacons 
Deacon Gerald Jorgensen ....................... DBQCMTAUD@dbqarch.org 
Deacon Jim Schmidt ................................... DBQ058D2@dbqarch.org 
Deacon John Robbins................................. DBQ058D3@dbqarch.org 
 

Coordinator of Liturgical Music 
Amy Dolan, Ext 212 ................................... DBQ058S5@dbqarch.org 
 

Liturgical Ministry Scheduler 
Jessica Schneider ......................................... DBQ058S2@dbqarch.org 
 

Director of Faith Formation 
Wendy Osterberger, Ext 235 .................. DBQ058FF@dbqarch.org 
 

Coordinator of Youth Faith Formation 
Emily Tatum, Ext 216 ................................ DBQ058FF2@dbqarch.org 
 

Coordinator of Youth Ministries 
Brian Nilles, Ext 229 ..................................DBQ058YM@dbqarch.org 
 

Business Manager 
Melissa Turner, Ext 218 ............................ DBQ058BM@dbqarch.org 
 

Bookkeeper 
Judy Tigges, Ext 231 .................................. DBQ058BK@dbqarch.org 
 

Parish Nurse 
Mary Schmidt, RN, Ext 232......................... DBQ058N@dbqarch.org 
 

Secretary 
Mary Jo Dalsing, Ext 210 ........................ DBQ058sec@dbqarch.org 
 

Cemetery Trustee 
Deacon Jim Schmidt ........................................................ 563-542-1829 
 

Maintenance Supervisor 
Joe Hohmann, Ext 236 ............................... DBQ058S8@dbqarch.org 
 

SCHOOL 
Holy Family Catholic Schools 
Central Administration Office....................................... 563-582-5456 

Resurrection Site  
School Office.................................................................... 563-583-9488 
Preschool/Daycare Office ............................................ 563-583-5206 
Principal, Sara Weires .......................... sweires@holyfamilydbq.org 
 

RESURRECTION PRAYER CHAIN 
Karen Meyer .............. 563-588-3547, Resprayerchain@gmail.com 
 

PARISH CHAIRPERSONS 
Pastoral Council, Sara Noonan..... sara.noonan@yahoo.com 
Finance Council, Tom Evans  ....................... tevans2525@gmail.com 
Holy Family Board of Education, Amy Henn . a.henn@hotmail.com 
Liturgy Committee, Deacon Mike Ellis  ...................... 563-556-7511 
Parish Life Committee, Julie Laugesen  .................... 563-845-7748 
Social Justice Committee, Tim & Mary Moothart .. 563-581-7690 
St. Vincent de Paul Society, Andy Benko ................. 563-556-3272 
Vocations Committee, Terry Friedman  .................... 563-556-3121 

VOCATION VIEWS  
Life in service of the Lord is never dull, and often 

challenging. Consider life as a  priest, brother, or sister. 
(Mark 9:30-37) 

 

Please pray for all seminarians of the Archdiocese of 
Dubuque and those in formation for religious life. 

 

Prayer for Vocations 
God our Father, we thank you for calling men and women to serve 
in your Son’s Kingdom as priests, deacons, religious, and 
consecrated persons. Send your Holy Spirit to help us respond 
generously and courageously to your call. May our community of 
faith support vocations of sacrificial love in our youth. We ask this 
through our Lord Jesus Christ, who lives and reigns with you and 
the Holy Spirit, one God, for ever and ever. Amen. 

ST. VINCENT DE  PAUL  
VOUCHER CENTER NEEDS 
End Poverty Through Systemic Change  
Thank you for your continued support of our Resurrection St. Vin-
cent de Paul Conference as we serve our neighbors in need. In 
August our Resurrection team provided over $1,000 in assistance 
with rent and utilities for our local neighbors. Thank you for your 
generosity to help make this happen. The following items are 
needed most right now to help our team prepare for the upcom-
ing St. Pat’s meals: 
  

• Noodles (any kind) 
• Spaghetti sauce 
• Reynolds’s kitchen roaster liners 
• Chili soup 
• Chilis beans 
• Tomato juice 

  
Please be sure to return the blue bags with your donations. If you 
wish to make a financial contribution to St. Vincent de Paul you 
can use the envelopes in the pews. If you, or someone you know, 
is in need of assistance, please call the St. Vincent de Paul Vouch-

er Line at 563-584-2226.   

Continued from page 2. 

Social Justice Committee Facebook Group 
The Resurrection Social Justice Committee would 
love to hear from you! Check out our Facebook 
group below to find out about what we are doing and to 
share your own experiences and ideas. 
https://www.facebook.com/groups/922909382036597  

http://www.res-dbq.org
https://www.facebook.com/groups/922909382036597


 

Dubuque Area Crop Hunger Walk 
Saturday, October 7, 9:30 am 

Eagle Point Park, Eagle View Pavilion 
For information contact Sara McCaw at 563-451-6874 

or Email: sara.mccaw@gmail.com 
Donate online www.CROPHungerWalk.org/dubuque 
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Reserve your seat today for Pope 
Francis's movie "The Letter- A Mes-
sage for our Earth" Wed. Oct. 
4 (The Feast of St. Francis of Assi-
si) at the National Mississippi River 
Museum Discovery Center Journey 
Theater. This event, co-sponsored by 
the Archdiocese of Dubuque, begins 
with a reception at 6 p.m., a Movie 
Screening at 6:30 p.m., and a Panel 
Discussion to follow featuring Apos-

tolic Administrator Bishop Richard Pates.    
To pre-register, visit www.rivermuseum.com/events/event/3385962  
 
2023 Archdiocesan Council of Catholic Women Annual Meeting 
All women are invited to attend the 2023 ACCW Annual Meeting 
which will be held on Saturday, October 21, 2023 at St. Edward 
Parish in Waterloo. This year's theme is "Path of Renewed Encoun-
ter," and the keynote speaker will be Fr. Joseph Sevcik, Pastor of 
Immaculate Conception Parish in Lansing and Archdiocesan Point 
Person for the Eucharistic Revival, will be the keynote speaker. 
Archbishop-elect Zinkula will be the main celebrant for the Mass. 
The day will also include a delicious lunch, a short business meet-
ing, and the opportunity to connect with other women from across 
the Archdiocese. There will be a silent auction, door prizes, and 
displays. The early bird rate ends October 10. Additional infor-
mation and registration for the ACCW Annual Meeting can be 
found at: https://dbqarch.org/accw-events. Contact Joanne 
Pohland at dbqaccw@dbqarch.org with any questions.   

SUICIDE PREVENTION AWARENESS  - Everyone is welcome!              
Congregations, Community Members, Families & Friends 

Tuesday, September 26, 2023, 6:30 pm – 8:10 pm 
Hillcrest Hadley Chapel  2005 Asbury Rd.  Dubuque                                                                                           

Hillcrest Family Services Campus (accessible) 
6:30 pm Displays: Support & Resources  

7:00 pm Community Speakers – Suicide Topics include: 
Awareness, Perceptions, Voices of Advocacy.  
What, where and how, when HELP is needed!               

Closing reflection  
Participants: Crescent Community Health; Center Envision; 

Hillcrest Family Services     
MHA (Mental Health of America, Dubuque County)             
NAMI (Dubuque National Alliance on Mental Illness)             

VA (Veterans) Outpatient Clinic - Dubuque               
S.P.A.M. Suicide Prevention Awareness Month -9/2023 

Host: Dubuque Area Congregations United-Interfaith  
Questions Call 563-556-1394 Sue Hattel, DACU 

http://www.rivermuseum.com/events/event/3385962
https://dbqarch.org/accw-events
mailto:dbqaccw@dbqarch.org

